
 

 

 

 

Anthony (Tony) Hillaire (Tse Sum Ten) is currently serving his 2nd term on the Lummi 

Indian Business Council, and 3rd consecutive year as Chairman. Prior to his council service, 

he was the Chief of Staff for 4 years. Tony is a lifelong resident of Lummi and Bellingham, 

WA and a member of the Lummi Nation. A husband to an amazing wife and father of 4 

amazing kids. He graduated from Western Washington University with a bachelor’s degree in 

multidisciplinary studies. Throughout his time on the tribal council, Chairman Hillaire has 

focused on finding solutions and resources to tackle the ongoing drug epidemic affecting 

Lummi Nation. He has actively advocated for addressing his community's needs and 

confronting this issue, ensuring that his people's voices are amplified.  


